
YOU SHOULD 
NOT ENTER THE 
COURTHOUSE IF YOU:

TO ALL COURTHOUSE VISITORS:
Please maintain social distancing guidelines and follow the 
health and safety instructions of court personnel. 

We thank you for your cooperation in this effort to prevent the 
spread of COVID-19 (coronavirus) to others in the community.

•	 	Have been diagnosed with, or have had close contact with 
anyone diagnosed with, COVID-19, and have not been cleared 
by a medical professional to appear in public; or 

•	 	Have been directed to quarantine, isolate or self-monitor at 
home for the coronavirus by any doctor, hospital or health 
agency, and have not been cleared by a medical professional to 
appear in public; or 

•	 	Have traveled to another country in the last 14 days; or
•	 Have flu-like symptoms (e.g., cough, sore throat, temperature 

of 100.4º or higher, shortness of breath).

If you fit into any of the above categories, 
YOU SHOULD NOT ENTER THE COURTHOUSE.
Instead, call the clerk’s office, and report your situation for 
instructions on how to proceed. (Telephone numbers of the 
clerk’s office can be found at https://www.nycourts.gov/courts/.) 
Also, if you are a party in a case and have an attorney, call your 
attorney immediately and report your situation.


